
The Faculty of Management Studies - University of Delhi, is proud to announce a 

momentous achievement by one of its distinguished alumni, His Excellency Mr. Gokhool 

Dharam. On December 7, 2024, HE Mr. Gokhool was sworn in as the President of the 

Republic of Mauritius, marking an extraordinary milestone in his illustrious career. His 

Excellency Mr. Gokhool, who graduated with an MBA from FMS Delhi in 1975, has had 

a remarkable journey of academic leadership and service to the people of Mauritius. He 

has held pivotal roles as Minister of Education and Human Resources, Minister of 

Industry, Science, and Research for his country. He is known for his transformative 

policies and good governance, and has been instrumental in shaping key sectors in 

Mauritius. Beyond politics, he has inspired many as an academic, holding prestigious 

positions such as Dean of the Faculty of Law and Management at the University of 

Mauritius and receiving international honors like the "Officier dans l’Ordre des Palmes 

Académiques" from the French Government. A. Venkat Raman, Dean, FMS Delhi, 

shared his greetings on this achievement: "The FMS community is immensely proud of 

the ascendancy of one of its illustrious alumni, His Excellency Mr. Dharam Gokhool, as 

the President of the Republic of Mauritius. Coming from a humble background, HE Mr. 

Gokhool is an extremely passionate academician and devoted to the service of the people 

of his beautiful island country. He remains a humble humanist. We at FMS heartily 

congratulate his achievement and wish him a gratifying stint as the President." We extend 

our heartfelt congratulations and wish His Excellency President Dharam Gokhool as he 

embarks on this renewed commitment in the service of his nation. 

 

 

Dear President Dharambeer Gokhool, 

I and all Faculty members of the FMS are extremely proud and delighted to know 

about your becoming the President of Mauritius. It is a landmark and historic 

achievement by an Alumnus of the FMS and Delhi University. We wish to convey 

our heartiest congratulations and best wishes to you and your countrymen.  

Prof. Abad Ahmad, 

Former Dean FMS and Pro-Vice Chancellor, 

University of Delhi. 
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